NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given that a public hearing will be held by the Development Finance Authority of Summit County (the “Issuer”), on January 18, 2024, at 10:00 a.m., in the Issuer’s offices, One Cascade Plaza, 17th Floor, Akron, Ohio 44308.  The hearing is for the purpose of considering the approval of the issuance of Qualified 501(c)(3) bonds of the Issuer (the “Bonds”), pursuant to Chapter 4582, Ohio Revised Code, in the principal amount not to exceed $48,000,000.  If the issuance of the Bonds is authorized, the proceeds will be loaned by the Issuer to a subsidiary of National Development and Infrastructure Corporation (“NDIC”), a Virginia non-stock corporation, whose sole member will be NDIC (the “Borrower”) and an organization described in Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended.  The Borrower is anticipated to use the proceeds of the Bonds to: (a) finance the purchase by the Borrower  of an existing property within the jurisdiction of the Issuer comprised of both approximately 18,320 square feet of retail space and multi-family space of approximately 155 units consisting of 599 residential beds, bounded by East Exchange Street, Sumner Street, Torrey Street and Allyn Street, all in the City of Akron, Ohio (the “Project”); (b) fund a debt service reserve fund; (c) fund capitalized interest; and (d) pay the costs of issuance of the Bonds.  The Borrower will be the legal owner and principal user of the Project following the issuance of the Bonds and the Borrower’s purchase of the Project.
THE BONDS SHALL NOT REPRESENT OR CONSTITUTE A DEBT OR PLEDGE OF THE FAITH AND CREDIT OR THE TAXING POWER OF THE ISSUEr, tHE COUNTY OF SUMMIT, OHIO, THE STATE OF OHIO, OR ANY POLITICAL SUBDIVISION OF THE STATE OF OHIO.  
Interested persons are invited to attend this public hearing and will be given an opportunity to express their views concerning the proposed issuance of the Bonds and the financing of the Project.  Anyone desiring to make written comments may give them to Chris Burnham, President, Development Finance Authority of Summit County, One Cascade Plaza, 17th Floor, Akron, Ohio 44308, prior to the public hearing.  This notice is given pursuant to Section 147(f) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended.
Chris Burnham, President
Development Finance Authority of Summit County
